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Premier Youth Sports
Superintendent Dr. Hansen and the Board of Trustees expressed
their gratitude to Coach Tony Le and Premier Youth Sports for the
generous donation of school supplies made to our elementary
schools! Premier Youth Sports does a wonderful job serving
children in our community and we appreciate their partnership!

Summer Learning Acceleration Program (SLAP)
Dr. Julianne Hoefer, Assistant Superintendent of Educational
Services, and Kristi Hickman, Director of Teaching & Learning,
spoke about the success of the Summer Learning Acceleration
Program that served 1,300 students. The program increased
student achievement through additional instruction, provided
intensive, strategic support through smaller class sizes, and
supported social-emotional well-being through interactions &
relationship building. See the presentation here.

HB Beach Rangers Program
The City of HB and OVSD partnered to provide a
Beach Rangers program over the summer for
students. The program is a modified Jr.
Lifeguard program that teaches water safety
and ocean ecology, while providing students
time to enjoy our local beaches and harbor.
Several Oak View students and their parents
enthusiastically endorsed the program and
recounted their favorite highlights of the
summer. The Board recognized and thanked members of the HB Fire Department/Marine Safety Division,
who were in attendance,  for their participation in the program as well.

Marine View & Vista View Construction Update
Keith Farrow, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services, informed the Board that the Marine
View modernization is just about complete, except for some finishing touches. Teachers and students are
reportedly enjoying their new classrooms and technology. The Vista View modernization is underway.
The interior color palette is very rich and vibrant throughout the common areas, while classrooms are
more muted for an optimum learning environment. See presentation here.

2020-2021 Unaudited Actuals Report
Keith Farrow, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services, provided the Board with the
Unaudited Actuals Budget Update. He discussed changes from estimated actuals to unaudited actuals,
the 2020-21 adopted budget, changes in enrollment and encroachment, budget challenges, and
important upcoming financial dates. See presentation here.

Next Board Meeting is September 28, 2021

https://www.ovsd.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=4277&dataid=13644&FileName=SLAP%20Board%20Presentation%207.14.21.pdf
https://www.ovsd.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=5813&dataid=13646&FileName=Construction%20Update%20MV%20and%20VV%209-14-2021.pdf
https://www.ovsd.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=2307&dataid=13645&FileName=Unaudited%20Actuals%20Budget%20Presentation%209-14-21.pdf

